
RAM BASH RESULTS

Date: 12/1/2012

     What a way to end the year, it was almost spring like weather and no wind to speak of. 

The day started out with a little haze in the air, but around 2:00 it cleared up. Some good 

scores were shot today. John Marhefka with a 36, Haley Pearsall with a 35, looks like 

Haley finely got out of his slump, and Anthony Schaapman with a 33. This young fellow 

(17 years old) is out to kick the butts of us old f--ts. Anthony, keep up the good work. We 

had a couple of brain f--ts today, Mike Johnson left his ammo at home, I guess I will be 

sending him an e-mail the day before the match, to make sure he has everything packed. 

Then there is Dwight, I know this is a first, he is shooting black powder. Now mind you I 

did not witness this, but I was told he was on the line shooting, got thirsty, instead of 

drinking his chocolate milk; he took a swig of moose milk. For all of you that don’t shoot 

black powder, moose milk is used to swab out the bore of your rifle. It is comprised of 

water-soluble oil, water, and Murphy oil soap.  Dwight, I sure hope you made it back to 

Northern Virginia ok.. There are times like this that makes being a match director 

worthwhile. I guess Dwight will let us know if it makes a good laxative. Now, let's not 

         Name Score Place

John Marhefka 36 1

Haley Pearsall 35 2

Anthony Schaapman 33 3

Jay Mason 32 4

Owen Peters 31 5

Dan VanRoekel 31 6

Bill Curry 30 7

Ken Burklow 29 8

Tim Kuntz 29 9

George Harris 29 10

Ed Cunningham 28 11

Al Riggs 28 12

Augie Kowalik 28 13

George Logan 28 14

Aubery Adcock 25 15

Ron Swindell 25 16

Dwight Hlustick 25 17

Jay Hayden 24 18

Werner Gstattenbaver 22 19

Bill James 21 20

Peter Gorsuch 20 21

Frances Hicks 20 22

Paul Schaapman 19 23

J. B. Anderson 19 24

Brian Hearn 18 25

Ellis Kern 17 26

Joe Brookman 11 27



forget Frances and her famous brownies, if Frances ever stops bring brownies, I sure 

hope she lets me know. I do not want to be around twenty-five grown men going through 

chocolate withdraws.

       I would like to thank everyone for making 2012 a very good year. I could not have 

done it without your help and input. This is your shoot; you made it what it is today. 

You’re a great bunch of guys and gals, and you can take this for what it is worth, “There 

is not an ass hole in the whole bunch”. Over the past year we had 272 shooters on line, 

last year (2011) we had 234, so we are growing.  

I would like to wish everybody a Merry Christmas and a Happy 

New Year

Ed Cunningham

Match Director

    


